


another much larger existing one which made the sign for
this proposed development very hard to be seen; I hope the
landowner did not do this on purpose.

 

So the city should cancel this application due to the
above factual violations. If the landowner is still interested
in pursuing this application, he/she has to redo the pre-
application consultation by involving many more (if not all)
community residents. 

 

2.   Even worse, the proposed 15-storey high rise condo
development is not compatible with the detached family
homes in our low-rise, low-density neighbourhood. As a
resident of this community, I am deeply concerned about the
impact this development will have on the character and quality
of life of our neighbourhood.

 

The current land use zoning for this area is designated as
Neighbourhood Commercial, which should remain this way.
The addition of a high-rise condo building would fundamentally
alter the character of our neighbourhood and bring numerous
negative impacts, including:

 

·        Incompatible Planning: The proposed 15-story condo is
incompatible with Vaughan’s original plan of this low-rise,
low-density community. This subdivision was introduced and
sold with a vision of low-rise, low-density homes. When
buying our homes and moving to Vaughan, we were sold on
the vision and promise of this low-density community. 

 

·        Increased traffic: The traffic going in and out of the
subdivision is already heavy, and this stretch of Bathurst is



not a rapid or high-volume public transit corridor. Via
Romano and Fitzmaurice are already well known for having
a high volume of vehicles speeding through as being raised
multiple times to the city.

 

·        Overcrowding and Safety: This proposed 15-storey
condo and the added population will unavoidably make this
used-to-be quiet community much more crowded and less
safe;  families will not be able to enjoy their
homes/properties as they used to due to the noise,
congestion, pollution, and overall safety concerns.

 

·        Strain on local services and infrastructure: The
addition of a high-rise condo would place an undue strain on
local services and infrastructure, including schools, public
transportation, water, electricity, sewer allocation and public
recreation services. The local schools are already stretched
for resources and classes are at capacity.

 

·        Environmental impact: The construction of a high-rise
condo building would also have negative environmental
impacts, including increased carbon emissions from
construction and transportation. 

 

·        Quality of life: A high-rise condo development in a low-
density, residential area would drastically alter the quality of
life for residents in the surrounding area. It would increase
noise, pollution and obstruct views, creating a sense of
claustrophobia for those living in the area.

 
In conclusion, I urge the City Planning Department to reject this



application for the proposed 15-storey high-rise condo due to the
above serious negative impacts it would have on our
neighbourhood. I respectfully request that the land be preserved as
low-rise Neighbourhood Commercial, to maintain the character,
quality of life, and the original plan by the City Planning Department.
 
Thank you for your attention. I look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

John Liu @  Giordano Way

 




